Present: Chairman Lawrence L. Blacker, John C. Drobinski and Maryann K. Clark.

The statutory requirements as to notice having been met, the meeting was convened at 7:30 p.m. at the Fairbank Senior Center by Chairman Blacker.

## Appointment - Long Range Planning Committee

Present: Julieann E. Haugen, applicant.

The Board acknowledged receipt of an application for appointment to the Long Range Planning Committee from Julieann E. Haugen and a written recommendation for appointing Ms. Haugen from LRPC Chairman L. William Katz, dated April 19, 1994.

Chairman Blacker commented that he reviewed and was very impressed with Ms. Haugen's qualifications and expressed he was very glad to have her volunteer her services.

Ms. Haugen asked for a better understanding of the issues confronting the LRPC regarding capital budgets and capital rationing. Mr. Blacker informed that the LRPC has currently been working on the issue of changing the Town government to a Town Manager form of government. He added that their responsibilities include several areas such as: capital planning, human resource planning, and basically issues that extend beyond two years.

Selectman Drobinski remarked that the LRPC is assigned special projects from time to time to work on which involve capital expenditures such as Town vehicles. He said that issues regarding time and cost efficiencies are very often handled by the LRPC.

Selectman Clark added that setting priorities for expenditures and making recommendations to appropriate town agencies is also a responsibility of the LRPC.

Mr. Drobinski commented that he views the LRPC as a very critical committee, and an important advisory committee to the Board. The information received from them enables the Board and Town to make better informed decisions. He added that he is pleased to see volunteers come forward expressing their interest in serving the Town.

On recommendation of the Long Range Planning Committee, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To appoint Julieann E. Haugen, 29 Stonebrook Road, to the Long Range Planning Committee to fill the position held by Kathleen C. Precourt for a term to expire April 30, 1996.

#### Utility Petitions

## Utility Petition #94-10 - Puffer Lane

The Board convened a public hearing to consider Utility Petition 94-10 from New England Telephone and Telegraph Company and Boston Edison Company for permission to install 6 feet of conduit to provide electric service to Lot #99, Puffer Lane, Sudbury.

Secretary Thompson informed that all appropriate abutters had been notified and approval recommended by the Inspectors of Buildings and Wiring under date of July 19, 1994.

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve Utility Petition 94-10 from New England Telephone and Telegraph Company and Boston Edison Company for permission to install approximately 6 feet of conduit, shown on Boston Edison Company "Plan of Puffer Ln - Sudbury, Plan # P-22A" dated July 8, 1994, and New England Telephone and Telegraph Company "No. 94-08, Sudbury, Plan for Conduit", dated July 14, 1994, under the following public way of the Town:

Puffer Lane - westerly approximately 90 feet southwest of North Road a distance of about 6 feet - conduit.

Utility Petition #94-11 - Goodman's Hill Road

Present: Robert A. and Maria Eisel, 281 Goodman's Hill Road.

The Board convened a public hearing to consider Utility Petition 94-11 from Boston Edison Company for permission to install approximately 7 feet of conduit to provide electric service to 281 Goodman's Hill Road, Sudbury.

Secretary Thompson informed that all appropriate abutters had been notified and verbal approval recommended by the Inspectors of Buildings and Wiring under date of July 22, 1994.

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve Utility Petition 94-11 from Boston Edison Company for permission to install approximately 7 feet of conduit, shown on Boston Edison Company "Plan of Goodman Hill Rd. - Sudbury, Plan # P-13D", dated July 8, 1994, along and across the following public way or ways of the Town:

Goodman's Hill Road - northwesterly approximately 310 feet southwest of Brewster Road a distance of about 7 feet - conduit

#### Minutes

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve the regular session and the executive session minutes of July 11, 1994, as drafted.

# Council on Aging Donation

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To accept \$90.25 in miscellaneous donations for deposit into the Council on Aging Van Donation Account and to authorize the Council on Aging to expend the same for purposes of operating and maintaining the Council on Aging vans.

## Appointments - Election Officers

Chairman Blacker asked if the names presented tonight reflect Town Clerk Jean MacKenzie's revised list for election officers. Secretary Thompson responded in the affirmative.

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To appoint Election Officers for the year commencing August 15, 1994, as recommended in communications by the Democratic Town Committee Chairman dated July 2, 1994, and Republican Town Committee Chairman dated April 20, June 20, and June 21, 1994, and revised by the Town Clerk as set forth in memorandums dated July 8, 1994 and July 22, 1994.

#### Utility Petition No. 94-12 - Buried Cable Locations

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication dated July 6, 1994, from Patrick J. Lovett, Manager, Rights of Way, New England Telephone & Telegraph Company requesting jointly with Boston Edison Company permission to maintain its conduits and cables in now public ways (formerly private ways).

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To approve Utility Petition 94-12 from New England Telephone & Telegraph Company and Boston Edison Company for permission to maintain under the surface of the public way or ways, buried cables, manholes, handholes and pedestals, with the wires and cables therein, markers and other fixtures which were being maintained in and under such private way or ways at the time of its or their acceptance as a private way or ways, shown on New England Telephone & Telegraph "Plan for Tel Plant in Formerly Private Ways to Accepted Streets, Sudbury, # 94-7A - 7E", dated June 14, 1994, under the following public ways of the Town:

**Ford Road** - On the southerly side, beginning @ Willis Road, approximately 200 +- feet, to Harvard Drive.

**Munnings Drive -** On the westerly side, beginning @ Ford Road, southerly approximately 500 +- feet; westerly side beginning @ Belcher Drive, northerly approximately 400 +- feet.

**Longfellow Street -** On the westerly side, beginning @ Ford Road, approximately 2461 +- feet north to Harvard Drive.

**Chanticleer Road** - Westerly side, beginning @ Ford Road, running northerly for approximately 1500 +- feet.

**Suffolk Road** - Westerly side beginning @ Ford Road, running southerly for approximately 754 +- feet to Belcher Drive.

**Belcher Drive** - On the southerly side from Suffolk Road, westerly approximately 2680 +- feet to Ford Road; from Willis Road, westerly for approximately 1800 +- feet.

**Harvard Drive** - Easterly side, beginning @ Longfellow Street, southerly for approximately 900 +- feet.

**Cakebread Drive** - Westerly side, beginning @ Witherell Drive, southerly for approximately 520 +- feet.

**Taintor Drive** - Westerly side, beginning @ Witherell Drive, southerly for approximately 300 +- feet.

**Darvel Road** - Westerly side, beginning @ Belcher Drive, southerly for approximately 260 +- feet.

**Buckmaster Drive** - Westerly side, beginning @ Belcher Drive, southerly for approximately 368 +- feet.

**Witherall Drive** - Southerly side, beginning @ Willis Road, westerly for approximately 2200 +- feet.

In response to Selectman Drobinski's concern that the vote for this petition may be retroactive to include all utility work in the past, or be a blanket approval for the future, Secretary Thompson assured that the approval only consists of what exists at present.

On the subject of double utility poles, Mr. Thompson also informed the Board that they will receive a copy of his memo sent to New England Telephone and Telegraph concerning their wires that need to be transferred to new poles so that the remaining old poles can be removed.

#### Orders of Taking Article 37 - 1994 Annual Town Meeting

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To sign Orders of Taking relative to the following street layouts pursuant to the 1994 Annual Town Meeting under Article 37: Atkinson Lane, Babe Ruth Drive, Firecut Lane Ext., McLean Drive, Perry Circle, Petersen Circle, Powder Mill Road, Raymond Road, Spiller Circle, and Stagecoach Drive.

## Powder Mill Road Deed - Joseph W. Adams

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To accept on behalf of the Town a certain parcel of land at the corner of North Road and Powers Road in Sudbury, MA., known as Lot #3 as shown on a Plan of Land made by GLM Engineering Consultants Inc., 1750 Washington Street Holliston, MA., dated December 15, 1992, from Joseph W. Adams, 541 North Road, Sudbury, recorded with Middlesex South District Deeds at Book 23340, Page 51, as plan number 400 of 1993.

#### Official Town Map - Updated

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication dated July 18, 1994, from Town Engineer I. William Place accompanied by a copy of the "Official Town Map", updated July 1, 1994.

## Commission on Disability - Appointment

The Board acknowledged receipt of an application for appointment to the Commission on Disability from Rosalie J. Johnson, and a communication dated July 6, 1994, from Co-Chairperson, Bob Williams, Commission on Disability, noting the Commission's support and endorsement of Ms. Johnson.

On motion by Selectman Drobinski, and on the recommendation of the Commission on Disability, it was unanimously

VOTED: To appoint Rosalie J. Johnson, 9 Hermitage Street, to the Commission on Disability for a three-year term to expire April 30, 1997.

Rosalie J. Johnson introduced herself to the Board at 8:30 p.m.

#### Board of Appeals - Appointments

On motion by Chairman Blacker, it was unanimously

VOTED: To reappoint Eben B. Stevens, to the Board of Appeals for a five-year term to expire April 30, 1999.

And it was further, on the recommendation of Maryann K. Clark and Thomas Phelps, unanimously

VOTED: To appoint Marshall A. Karol, current member of Board of Appeals Associates and Earth Removal Board, to the Board of Appeals, replacing Maryann K. Clark who was elected as a Selectman, filling her term which expires April 30, 1997.

And it was further, unanimously

VOTED: To reappoint Ronald E. Myrick and Jeffrey H. Jacobson to the Board of Appeals Associates and Earth Removal Board for a term to expire April 30, 1995.

## Historic Districts Commission (HDC) - 38-40 Candy Hill Road

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication dated July 2, 1994, from Mary C. Bradley, GRI, Realtor at N. B. Taylor & Co., Inc., to the Historic Districts Commission regarding property for sale at 38-40 Candy Hill Road. The customer interested in the property proposed to gift the buildings on the property to the HDC, with moving of same at the expense of the HDC.

Upon review of this proposal and a response from Historic Districts Commission Chairman, Burton H. Holmes, in a communication dated July 11, 1994, bowing to the authority of the Board of Selectmen, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To decline on behalf of the Town and the Historic Districts Commission to accept buildings located on property at 38-40 Candy Hill Road, and to send a note of thanks for the offer.

## Peakham Rd. and Old Lancaster Rd. - Four-Way Stop

The Board reviewed a communication dated July 13, 1994, from Safety Officer Ronald B. Conrado regarding the four-way stop signs that were installed at the intersection of Peakham Road and Old Lancaster Road on July 13, 1993. Officer Conrado reported that the accident rate at this intersection has been reduced greatly, and he included reports to substantiate his statement.

On the recommendation of Safety Officer Ronald Conrado, it was on motion by Chairman Blacker unanimously

VOTED: To make permanent the "trial basis" four-way stop signs, the last two approved June 14, 1993, and installed at the intersection of Peakham Road and Old Lancaster Road on July 13, 1993.

### Polling Locations

The Board acknowledged receipt of a communication dated July 13, 1994, from Town Clerk Jean M. MacKenzie concerning immediate access to voting machines by a programmer and stating her objections to the placement of a polling location at Curtis Middle School.

Secretary Thompson reported that after much research and discussion he recommends the new polling locations be set as follows: Fairbank Community Center for Precincts 1 and 2; and Loring School for Precincts 3 and 4. He informed that schedules have been checked at both locations for a possible conflict at the time of the elections. He added he has conferred with Lt. Ronald Nix for the Police Department's opinion on traffic mitigation at the different locations and was told that Loring School could be better managed than at the Noyes School.

In addition, signs are being proposed for Landham Road and Woodside Road and Warren Road and Woodside Road saying "Residents and Voters Only." Mr. Thompson explained that a mailing will be done informing all Town residents about the change, but that a 20-day notice is required so the Board must move ahead with a final decision. One resident suggested that the residents be informed through the mailing as to which precinct they belong, to alleviate added confusion and excess calls. The Board discussed this suggestion and will work on it with Administrative Assistant Janet Silva.

On motion by Chairman Blacker, it was unanimously

VOTED: To move the polling location from Nixon School and establish two new polling locations as follows:

Fairbank Community Center Precincts 1 & 2
Israel Loring School Precincts 3 & 4

#### Bullfinch's - Sunday Entertainment License

Present: Margaret Richardson, owner of Bullfinch's, and approximately 20 abutters.

The Board acknowledged receipt of the following communications:

1. Communication, dated July 6, 1994, from Bullfinch's owner Margaret Richardson applying for an entertainment license for blues music on the patio of her restaurant on Sunday nights from 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. for the remaining summer months ending with and including Labor Day weekend.

- 2. Communication, dated July 19, 1994, from Police Chief Peter B. Lembo urging the Board to reject the application submitted by Bullfinch's because it impinges on the peace and tranquillity enjoyed by the neighborhood.
- 3. Communication dated July 15, 1994, from Building Inspector John B. Hepting pointing out the zoning bylaw wording regarding nuisances and offensive noise, and stating that some residents may consider band music to be "offensive noise".
- 4. Communication dated July 14, 1994, from Fire Chief Michael C. Dunne, stating no objection to the extension of the Sunday Entertainment License provided the musicians are not blocking egress from the restaurant.
- 5. Verbal communication from Mr. and Mrs. Ted Stone, 11 Easy Street, stating they were in favor of the outdoor music.
- 6. Communication dated July 20, 1994, from Shepard S. Goldstein, 2 Washington Drive, requesting the Board to deny the request because of the noise and disturbance to the neighborhood.
- 7. Communication dated July 18, 1994, from Ted McDonald, 26 Washington Drive, disapproving of the outdoor entertainment request because he feels it is an invasion of privacy.
- 8. Communication received tonight, dated July 23, 1994, from Jodie Barbour, 39 Washington Drive, asking to be allowed to have peace and tranquillity in her neighborhood and not added noise from the music at Bullfinch's.

Ms. Richardson explained her reasons for requesting to apply for an extension on her Sunday Entertainment License, saying that she has already contracted with bands to perform throughout the summer. She noted that the Jazz Festival on July 4 received complaints from some of the neighbors when the bands performed until 10 p.m. She has requested to limit the hours of outdoor music from 4 p.m. to 8 p.m. rather than 6 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.

Secretary Thompson informed that several letters have been received as noted above, some in support and others against her request.

Chairman Blacker commented that he is a very big fan of Blues music and supports business in Town and did attend the Blues Festival on July 4. He continued that Sudbury, however, is a residential community. The areas zoned for business have the right to conduct business, but the business activity should be contained within the four walls of the business. He remarked that his feeling is that this is not the location for outdoor Blues music even within the hours of 4 - 8 p.m.

Ms. Richardson stated that she wants to be a good neighbor and said that before everyone present began commenting, she is willing to bow to their wishes in order not to alienate people.

Since Ms. Richardson stated that she would like to continue with her Blues music throughout the summer indoors, the question was asked if a separate hearing would be needed to grant her request to continue the music indoors from 6 - 10 p.m. which is an extension of her current license which allows Jazz music from 11 - 3 p.m. Mr. Thompson stated she would not have to reapply for a new license.

Selectman Clark asked if there have been any problems with the Jazz music played indoors from 11 - 3 p.m. and if there was any avenue that allowed the sound to escape outside. The response was that Jazz music is more mellow and that there has been no objection.

Ms. Joan Saklad, 11 Washington Drive, asked if the Board could specify that the Blues music be played behind closed doors and that no exterior speakers be allowed.

Mr. Edward Sokoloff, 3 Washington Drive, asked if the Blues music, stated to continue through Labor Day, meant Labor Day 1994. He expressed that there should be a limitation on the type of music, and mentioned the Town bylaw that in essence states that all business shall be conducted wholly within the building that houses the business. He noted that Bullfinch's has been allowed to operate and serve food outside and questioned if this is in violation of the bylaw because it is a business that abuts a residential area.

Since the Board did not have a copy of the bylaw, they were not able to clarify Mr. Sokoloff's concerns. Mr. Drobinski stated the Board would have the Building Inspector check the bylaw.

Concerns regarding parking and septic were discussed relating to overcrowding of the restaurant, both inside and outside. It was noted that these issues will need to be addressed by the Board of Health and the Building Inspector. Carol Sokoloff, 3 Washington Drive, asked if there was any way the Board could extend a hardship situation to Ms. Richardson in order for her to accomplish what she is trying to do without breaking a bylaw. Mr. Thompson stated that the Board of Health will need to determine what the limitations are on her seating capacity, but only the Board of Appeals could grant a variance.

It was noted by Selectman Drobinski that should Ms. Richardson violate the terms and conditions of her entertainment license, it could be revoked.

On motion by Chairman Blacker, it was unanimously

VOTED: To amend Bullfinch's Sunday Entertainment License to allow live Blues music entertainment indoors only, from 6:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. for every Sunday from now through Labor Day Sunday, September 4, 1994, behind closed doors and without exterior outside speakers.

## Performance Review - Janet Silva

Present: Janet Silva, Administrative Assistant to the Board of Selectmen.

The Board was in receipt of a performance report by Administrative Assistant Janet Silva dated June 16, 1994, concerning her annual review.

Chairman Blacker remarked that Ms. Silva has done a wonderful job and extends herself above and beyond the call of duty.

Selectman Clark said she remembers how helpful Ms. Silva was to her when she was on the Earth Removal Board and has been most helpful to her ever since. She added that Ms. Silva does a tremendous job and is always there to be of service in any way.

Mrs. Karen Palmer, Chairman of the Finance Committee, commented that the mark of a true professional is how one handles oneself and deals with others in crisis situations, and she said that Ms. Silva is truly a professional.

Selectman Drobinski relayed the Board's high regard for the work Ms. Silva and the Department are doing.

It was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To accept Ms. Silva's annual performance review report dated June 16, 1994, and the FY 95 goals contained therein.

Borrowing - Dutton and Landham Road Bridges - Reconstruction of Morse and Wayside Inn Roads

The Board was in receipt of the following:

- 1. Communication dated September 24, 1992 from Maryellen Harrington, Acting Secretary, Mass. Highway Commission, and a Utility Force Account Agreement No. 6302 for repair of Landham Road and Dutton Road bridges dated September 23, 1992 which incorporates by reference Exhibit A dated July 9, 1992 setting forth the cost estimate of the work. Exhibit A was not attached to copies sent to Selectmen.
- 2. Communication dated July 21, 1994, from Highway Surveyor Robert A. Noyes requesting the Treasurer to borrow \$74,947.00 for the repair of the Dutton and Landham Road bridges.
- 3. Communication dated July 20, 1994, from Highway Surveyor Robert A. Noyes requesting the Treasurer to borrow funds for the reclamation of Morse Road and Wayside Inn Road.
- 4. Delivered to the Selectmen at this meeting was a two-page document entitled "Exhibit A" dated July 9, 1992 (which is the Exhibit A dated July 9, 1992 incorporated by reference Agreement No. 6302) showing the breakdown of costs for repairing each bridge as follows:

Dutton Road Bridge \$25,477.00 Landham Road Bridge \$49,470.00

Total \$74,947.00

5. A "Chapter 90" Reimbursement Request dated May 6, 1994 by Highway Surveyor, Robert A. Noyes which requests reimbursement of \$9,746 for the concrete box culvert for the Dutton Road Bridge, as part of the \$74,947 approved September 23, 1992 by Mass. Highway Department.

Selectman Clark brought to the attention of the Board, the breakdown of the repair work cost for each bridge as agreed to in Exhibit A of the Utility Force Account Agreement No. 6302, and that the \$9,746 should be deducted from the \$25,477 allocated to the cost of the Dutton Road Bridge repair work, as the Landham Road Bridge work has not been done yet.

Mr. Thompson remarked he is not sure if the \$9,746 is part of a previous agreement and is not sure if the total should be reduced by the amount of expenditure to be borrowed.

On the recommendation of Secretary Thompson, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To authorize the Treasurer to borrow in anticipation of State reimbursement, \$74,947 or \$74,947 minus \$9,746 as shown on "Chapter 90" Reimbursement Request, dated May 6, 1994 and approved

September 23, 1992, for repair of Dutton Road and Landham Road Bridges, relative to Utility Force Account Agreement No. 6302 with Mass. Highway Department, and it was further

VOTED: To authorize the Treasurer to borrow in anticipation of State reimbursement, \$112,000 for reconstruction of Morse Road and Wayside Inn Road, subject to receipt of agreement from Mass. Highway Department.

## Fire Department - Gift of Furniture

In response to a communication from Fire Chief Michael C. Dunne, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To accept on behalf of the Fire Department, two recliner chairs from Jordan's Furniture, and to send a letter of thanks.

#### Collective Bargaining Update

Chairman Blacker reported that he expected to have contracts with four of the five unions ratified sometime during August and September. It is his recommendation that the Selectmen should consider a special town meeting early in the fall to fund the contracts.

Finance Committee Chairman Karen Palmer made several comments in support of Mr. Blacker's position. Both Mr. Blacker and Ms. Palmer concurred that prior commitments have been made with Town Meeting that would involve approving required contract appropriations prior to the 1995ATM.

Secretary Thompson stated he would present some possible dates for a special town meeting to the Board at their August 8, 1994 meeting.

#### James Jackson Case

Mr. Thompson reported that the arbitrator in the James Jackson case ruled against the Town. As a result of a conversation with Labor Counsel Richard Murphy, Mr. Thompson stated he recommends setting up a special meeting with the Board and Labor Counsel to discuss any possible future action.

## Blue Cross Blue Shield

Mr. Thompson reported that the Town is in the process of coming to closure on the Blue Cross Blue Shield contract which began in January. He stated it is just a matter of Town Counsel Paul Kenny and Blue Cross Blue Shield Counsel, and possibly Arthur Bomengen, working it out.

#### Loring School - Lease

A new draft of the Loring School has not yet been released, informed Mr. Thompson, but Town Counsel Paul Kenny has talked with Eric Deutsch, B'Nai Torah representative. A meeting is being scheduled with all parties to discuss the lease as soon as possible. Mr. Thompson and Selectman Clark will attend this meeting and report back to the Board.

Chairman Blacker suggested proposing to the lessees that if the Town does not need the property at the end of the lease, the Town will extend the lease for an additional period of time so they can amortize

what they have spent on repairs. Mr. Blacker expressed his main concern is that the Town is not liable for repairs beyond what the rental offsets are.

#### State Police Crime Lab, Horse Pond Road

The Board acknowledged receipt of the following communications concerning a walkway to be constructed along the frontage of the new State Police Crime Lab site: a) Communication dated July 22, 1994, from the Town Planner and Town Engineer stating that the proposed walkway has been dropped from the project; b) Communication dated August 27, 1992, from Town Planner Jody Kablack confirming with the State Police Crime Lab that a public walkway be constructed as part of the renovation of the State Police Crime Lab; and 3) Communication dated May 12, 1992, from Town Planner Jody Kablack to the Executive Office of Environmental Affairs mentioning the walkway construction.

On the recommendation of Town Planner Jody Kablack, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To send a letter to the State Police Crime Lab, Horse Pond Road, in an effort to reinforce that a walkway originally proposed along the frontage of the State Police Crime Lab site, which in the initial planning and design phases for the above site was represented to the Town as being a funded item in the construction budget, be reinstated in the project.

#### Woodard & Curran LSP Services - Sudbury Town Hall

The Board acknowledged receipt of a proposal dated July 19, 1994, from Woodard & Curran to provide LSP services for the Historic Fuel Oil Release at Sudbury Town Hall. Selectman Drobinski reviewed the report and confirmed his approval of the proposal. The Board agreed to request a transfer for the necessary funding.

# Metropolitan Area Planning Council (MAPC) - Assessments

Secretary Thompson reported he talked with MAPC Executive Director David Soule regarding the assessments for membership in MAGIC and MetroWest, and said Mr. Soule had no problem with dividing the assessment.

On the recommendation of Secretary Thompson, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To allocate the FY95 Town Meeting appropriation for MAPC as follows:

Minuteman Advisory Group on Interlocal Coordination (MAGIC) \$2004
MetroWest Growth Management Committee 2680
Total \$4684

#### State Transportation Improvement Program (TIP)

Secretary Thompson reported that the latest TIP draft includes two Sudbury projects: the Rt. 20 Bypass and one local intersection improvement. He noted the document contains several bikeways in the MetroWest area.

Mr. Thompson further reported that Ms. Kablack had informed him that Concord had included Sudbury's portion of the Sudbury-Lowell bikeway proposal in the TIP.

Selectman Clark informed the Board of her plans to submit a minority opinion to MAPC concerning the latest TIP draft which has to be filed by August 11, 1994 concerning her objections to the Rt. 20 Bypass. She asked if the Board had any objections to her using official Selectmen's stationery and the Board replied they did not. She welcomed the other Selectmen to join her on a written response. Mr. Thompson suggested she contact Janet Silva, Administrative Assistant, to submit a draft and the Selectmen's office would prepare it for her on Town stationery.

Selectman Clark informed that at a recent MetroWest meeting, she learned that the city of Marlboro will be receiving grant funds to revamp their Treatment Plant allowing for less odor emission.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

Attest:	
_	Richard E. Thompson
	Executive Secretary-Clerk